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"I will give thanks to you, LORD, with all my heart; I will tell of all your 

wonderful deeds.ò ï Psalm 9: 1  
 

Dear Beloved: 
 
 Like many folks, I go from day to day focusing on the many tasks I need 
to accomplish. I have a list and if I am lucky, all the items get crossed off. 
However, that is usually not the case. Some items get added to the next day 
and on and on. The next thing I know, a week has gone by then another. 
Where does the time go? Then I realize I havenôt been as intentional with my 
prayer and devotional time as I should or could be. My spirit suffers when 
that happens. I forget to stop and give thanks to God for all the goodness in 
my life. 
 

 One of my spiritual practices every November is to be more intentional 
and mindful of the things I am thankful for. Every day of the month I write 
down one thing I am grateful for. It can be a big thing or a small one. For ex-
ample, I am thankful for the dark quiet of the morning while I sip my strong 
dark coffee. I write these things down and also post them on my personal Fa-
cebook page, encouraging others to do the same. You would be amazed by 
the avalanche of gratitude it inspires in others. Maybe this is something you 
already do. If not, perhaps you would consider joining me in this practice? 
 

 Let me begin. November 1, 2018: I am grateful for you, church. Each and 
every one of you. I am grateful for the love and support and the small acts of 
kindness you show me. I am also grateful for the challenges you present as it 
enables my spiritual and emotional growth as your pastor, and as a minister 
of the Gospel of Jesus Christ. I am thankful to be here among you. 
 

 So what about you? What are you thankful for? Feel free to share with me 
or not. Give it a try. This practice will change you for the better. I promise. 
I will be sharing my daily gratitude journal on my personal Facebook page, 
as well as on our churchôs. Please consider adding to it. In these times, it is 
critical that we look for and see the goodness that is there all around us. It is 
how we change the world. Let the transformation begin. 
 

God loves you and so do I. 
Pastor Robin 

 

God, Sometimes life gets me down and I find it hard to see things to be 
thankful for. Open my eyes to see the gifts youôve given me in my life.  

Iôm going to start by thanking you for loving me.  

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊΧΦ 

November 2018      
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Although we are concerned about the state of our 
finances, we pray that God will guide us through 
this difficult time. We trust that weôll soon, ñsee 
the light at the end of the tunnelò, as the saying 
goes. Have faith; God is good. 
 

Every Ministry team is busy with its responsibili-
ties in spreading the word of God to our congrega-
tion, to each other, and to the community. The 
members of the teams are looking for your support. 
As you read the articles that appear in the Outlook, 
we hope that you may find that you will be inter-
ested in joining one of the teams. If so, you will 
find a list of team leaders on the bulletin board 
near the office. 
 

Some may not be aware that Marty Daly, our Ad-
ministrative Assistant for the past  11 years, has  
resigned and will be leaving on October 26th. With 
very heavy hearts, but also with much love and un-
derstanding, we wish her and Gary the very best. 
Both Marty and Gary will always be part of our 
church family, as well as dear friends. We will 
miss them very much and they will be in our pray-
ers as they begin a new chapter in their lives. God 
bless you both. 
 

October was a busy month with the well-attended 
Rummage Sale (profitable too);  the wonderful,  
joyous and memorable 40th Anniversary Celebra-
tion; the Name that Song event which tested our 
memories of new and old songs; and the Oktober-
fest for those delicious German dishes and German 
music. Yes, it was a busy and exciting month! 
 

As I mark my calendar I notice that November is 
just as busy. Sunday, November 4th is All Saints 
Day and we will celebrate Communion. The 4th is 
also Food Sunday (donations of food are shared 
with community members). November 6th is Elec-
tion Day. Also, on the 6th, the Bloodmobile will be 
in our parking lot; if able, please donate. 
 

Beginning on November 8th, and then each 3rd 
Thursday after, Pastor Robin will be holding a 
Prayer Service in Fellowship Hall from 6:30 to 
8:30, including a light supper of soup and mashed 
potato bar. An offering will be taken. A sign-up 
sheet will be in the Narthex. 
 

In Florida, the grass, weeds, bushes and yards need 
a lot of tender loving care. Therefore, our church 

campus needs lots of tender loving care. On Satur-
day, November 10th, starting at 8:30 AM (not as hot 
at that time), we will hold a ñCongregation Work 
Dayò. This will give everyone a chance to work to-
gether to mow, cut bushes, pull weeds and help 
clean our grounds. For those who would rather work 
inside, the large area in Fellowship Hall (which is 
air conditioned) always needs to be vacuumed, the 
kitchen always needs to be spruced up, and the li-
brary and serving room need that TLC too. We 
thank you in advance for your much-needed help. 
 

We will have a cake sale in Fellowship Hall after 
our worship service on Sunday, November 11th. We 
will be selling individual slices for those who only 
want a sample of different kinds of cake, as well as 
selling whole cakes. 
 

We will not be having our annual Thanksgiving 
Dinner this year. May I suggest if you are able, and 
you are cooking in your home, that you reach out 
and extend an invitation to a person or two who 
would value and appreciate an invitation to dine 
with you. 
 

Our Christmas Bazaar and Cookie Walk will be 
held on Friday, November 30th and Saturday De-
cember 1st from 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM in Fellowship 
Hall. For those who are new or havenôt attended this 
great event you are missing a wonderful time. This 
event is well-known by our neighbors and members 
of our community as something you donôt want to 
miss. Some folks visit both days to look around for 
intriguing gifts and to purchase more cookies. Of 
course, we also will have the basket raffle (always 
looking for donation to help make up a basket), and 
wreaths, ornaments, trees will be there for your de-
light. There will be many other surprises too. 
Cookie Walk - what can I say - this is my favorite; 
all creations are homemade and scrumptious! You 
pick out what you like, and buy at a reasonable 
price; they go fast. If you would like to make your 
favorite cookies, we would love to have them! 
 

Once again, I rambled on too long, but we are a 
very active church family and I want to make sure 
that everyone is aware of all our activities.  
 

May God be with you all. 
Love and affection, 

Marylou Pulliam, Moderator  
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Floridaôs version of autumn is creeping up on us!  I hope you are all enjoying the weather.  Welcome 
back to our snowbirds as you gradually return.  Weôve missed you! 
 
The team is gearing up for a busy few months! 
 
At the request of Church World Services, Missions conducted an emergency collection for Hurricane 
Florence relief.  The congregation contributed $926 in two weeksô time!  Missions added $300 from Mis-
sions Funds for a total donation of $1,226!  Well done!  You always rise to the occasion of helping others 
who are in desperate need of help.  You helped CWS purchase and distribute hygiene kits, emergency 
cleanup buckets, and blankets. 
 
A $500 check for our Neighbors in Need offering has been sent to the Florida Conference.  This is our 4th 
5 For 5 offering of the year which traditionally coincides with World Communion Sunday.  This money 
was taken from Mission funds. 
 
At our meeting on October 8, Barbara Sweinberg, Administrator of Crescent Community Clinic, gave an 
enlightening presentation on all that the clinic does.  It serves patients who are Hernando County resi-
dents, ages 18-64, without insurance, and who meet Federal Poverty Guidelines.  It is located at 5244 
Commercial Way in Spring Hill.  They have various programs as well as dental, mental health, and lab 
services.  Please see the information that is on the Missions Bulletin Board.  We will now be giving a reg-
ular monthly donation to the clinic.  Due to the churchôs financial situation, we did not add any money 
from Missions Funds.  We just regrouped our donations. 
 
We continue to give our regular monthly donations at half the level we would like them to be to assist the 
church in paying its bills. 
 
We donated $100 to Special Olympics of Florida because a generous benefactor was matching all dona-
tions over $100 up to a maximum of $50,000. 
 

Blanket Sunday was October 14.  This collection will continue until October 28th.  Contributions are 
still being received.  If you havenôt already contributed and would like to, you may leave a check designated 
for blankets in an envelope in the offering plate or drop it off at the church office.  Those of you who 
are out of town may mail a donation to the office with the memo section of your check designated for 
Blanket Sunday.  Thanks so much for your support of this worthwhile cause.  This year we asked for 
donations in honor of and gratitude for our churchôs 40th anniversary which was observed on Sunday, Octo-
ber 14. 
 
Hurricane Michael has devastated much of the Florida Panhandle area.  The Florida Conference is accepting 
donations for this latest hurricane relief.  The Missions Team feels that we should respond and help our 
neighbors out.  We will be accepting donations from Sunday, October 21, to Sunday, November 4.  We real-
ize that there is an overlap with the blanket fund collection, but nature had other plans this year.  Please give 
as you are able.  Mark your checks Hurricane Michael Relief.  Thank you in advance for your support. 
 
Deb Whitman has been assembling Blessings Bags containing items such as toiletries, undershirts, and wash 
clothes for homeless veterans.  Wendyôs on Cortez Boulevard donated 19 gift cards - one of which will be 
included in each bag.  We are working on getting one more donated.  There will be fifteen bags for men and 
five for women.  The Salvation Army has offered to distribute them for us.  All expenses will come from 
Community Service Funds.  There will be a message on a flier in each bag.  This is being done in honor of 
Veterans Day.  Thank you to Deb for all of her efforts. 
 
We will be preparing and delivering 8 Thanksgiving boxes to ESOL (English Speakers of Other Languages) 
families at Eastside Elementary School.  Each box will contain a turkey, stuffing, roasting pan, gravy, 
canned green beans, canned corn, cranberry sauce, 5 pounds of potatoes, İ gallon of apple juice, and a fro-
zen apple pie.  These are paid for with our Community Service funds.   

(continued on page 5) 
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Turn your 
clocks back  

1 hour  

Traditionally, October through November are months in 
which the Stewardship Committee leads the congrega-
tion in considering how we plan to fund the coming 
�\�H�D�U�u�V���E�X�G�J�H�W�����,�Q���W�K�H���S�D�V�W�����D�Q���H�[�S�H�Q�V�H���D�F�F�R�X�Q�W�L�Q�J���R�I���W�K�H��
budget is proposed and the Stewardship Committee pro-
�Y�L�G�H�V���W�K�H���Y�H�K�L�F�O�H���I�R�U���W�K�H���F�K�X�U�F�K�u�V���P�H�P�E�H�U�V���D�Q�G���I�U�L�H�Q�G�V���W�R��
fund that proposed budget.  
 
This year is starkly different from the past. The entire 
congregation has been advised of a critical shortfall be-

tween our current expenses and realized income. You have heard a couple of harsh proposals that 
�Z�R�X�O�G���G�U�D�V�W�L�F�D�O�O�\���U�H�G�X�F�H���W�K�H���F�K�X�U�F�K�u�V���H�[�S�H�Q�V�H�V�����7�K�H�U�H���L�V���W�K�H���G�L�V�W�L�Q�F�W���S�R�V�V�L�E�L�O�L�W�\���W�K�D�W���H�L�W�K�H�U���R�I���W�K�H�V�H��
proposals would also have a negative impact on both attendance and giving. 
 
We have heard several suggestions on how to tweak the expenses, cut a few corners, and hope for 
the best. Half measures will avail us little in the seriousness of our shortfall. The time for comforta-
ble or puny fiscal adjustments is long past.  
 
It is natural to agonize over this difficult situation. However, we need to move from agonizing to 
strategizing. The Church Council has done an exemplary job of careful budgeting over the past few 
years. There are no line items that can be cut without having a seriously negative impact on the 
ministry of SHUCC. There is only one remaining solution to an underfunded ministry. That solution 
is to significantly raise our level of support.  
 
Yes, it sounds harsh. Indeed, it is asking a lot from many who are already generously contributing. 
We recognize this is a daunting undertaking. We, the Stewardship Committee, encourage every 
�P�H�P�E�H�U���W�R���P�D�N�H���D���U�H�D�O�L�V�W�L�F���S�O�H�G�J�H���W�K�D�W���L�V���D�F�K�L�H�Y�D�E�O�H���I�R�U���H�D�F�K���P�H�P�E�H�U�u�V���E�X�G�J�H�W�����*�L�Y�H�Q���W�K�H���V�W�D�W�X�U�H��
of our financial dilemma, we are hoping for 100% participation. 
 
Admittedly, it is a big job.Yet, it is far from impossible. The Apostle Paul writes to the fledgling com-
munity of believers in Philippi these words of encouragement: 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me (Philippians 4:13).  
 

If we as a congregation are willing to step out in faith, together we will make the seemingly impossi-
ble doable. This challenging time just might be the among the greatest, and yet to be revealed, of 
�*�R�G�u�V���P�L�U�D�F�O�H�V���L�Q���R�X�U���O�L�Y�H�V���� 

 

Needed for Cookie Walk: 
 
We need clean and washed metal or 
plastic coffee cans (any size) and 
cookie tins (any size) for the Cookie 
Walk at our Christmas  Bazaar.  

There is a container in the narthex  for collecting 
these items.  If you have any questions, please con-
tact  Sue Mattson at 796-0272. 

Daylight Savings 
Time Ends  
November 4th 


